CHELTENHAM ASSOCIATION FOOTBALL LEAGUE

Minutes of the Management Committee Meeting held at the Victory Club, Cheltenham, on Wednesday 24th November, 2010

Attendees: G.Cook (Joint Chairman), I.Hamilton, J Hunt, A.Clayton, M.Neave, 
 C.Williams, R Overington, B Hill, T.Onions (Joint Chairman), J.Crowther
Apologies  P.Tustain, B.Attwood, N.Oram
A minutes silence was observed at the start of the meeting to mark the passing of former Football League, FIFA Referee and Gloucestershire FA official Mr David Smith from Stonehouse. 
Minutes of the meetings. 
Held on Wednesday 27th October were read and accepted. 
Matters Arising from the minutes. 
League Secretary to write to all clubs to remind them of the need to agree a club referee if no official one was appointed. Clubs then to accept the decisions of the agreed referee as if he was a League appointed official referee. 
Action completed on 28/10/10.

League Secretary to invite Woodmancote to attend the next meeting to give the Management Committee assurances that Woodmancote can continue on in the league and indeed that they can get to grips with the admin side of League Business. Action completed on 28/10/10, Woodmancote were in attendance at this meeting. 

League Chairman to write to David Neale at the GFA conveying the Leagues’ disappointment at the way the County Cups Committee conduct their business and make late calls on League Referees’. Action completed on 29/10/10.
League Secretary to write to Elmbridge Old Boys Secretary for his account of events that the changing rooms were not available for use during a League game. Action completed on 28/10/10. Elmbridge gave the League a full account of the events and the League are content that Elmbridge could have done nothing more to prevent this happening. Elmbridge have in fact put in their own precautions to ensure this does not happen again. 
Woodmancote
Two officials from Woodmancote attended the meeting. 
Current Secretary / Team Manager Andrew Staines and Future Secretary / Assistant Team Manager Derek May introduced themselves to the committee and explained the current situation with the club. 

The League Management Committee expressed their concern regarding Woodmancotes’ administration and the fines that the club had incurred since the start of the season. 

The current fine amount owed is £165. 

Andrew Stained explained that the previous secretary left the club and he had been given no handover of the duties expected of him. 

The Committee explained that all duties expected are in the handbook and indeed all League rules are actually rules that the clubs agreed themselves. The Committee also explained that the great majority of the clubs work well within these rules and indeed the great majority operate without actually incurring fines at all. 

The League Management Committee stated their sympathy with the position the club are in but the club are actually suspended as their fine sent out on the 8th November and due to be paid by the 22nd November was still outstanding. 

Derek May reported that he was helping out on secretarial duties and was going to take this on full time. 

The Club were then asked to report back to the Committee with full details of all of their officers to comply with FA regulations. 

Andrew Staines further reported that he had previously been able to access his email from work but he has moved to a new job and is no longer able to do this. The only contact was now by mobile phone which is an unacceptable position to the League Management Committee. It was hoped that Derek would pass his email details to the League Secretary to be able to maintain a good dialogue with League affairs and indeed for the League Officers to actually be able to offer help as they have done with several clubs that have requested it thus far. 
The Club offered to pay £100 of their current fine but had no more funds as the club were actually owed money themselves. 

The Club were reminded that they would remain suspended until all fines were paid. If the full fine amount was not paid by 6pm on Friday 26th November the fixture on the 27th would be postponed, the club fined a further £15 and deducted 3 points for a broken fixture. 

Andrew and Derek then left the meeting to investigate their own options to resolve this situation. 

Northway

Following the game on November 13th between Gala Wilton and Northway, the Northway Secretary and Chairman were invited to the meeting to explain the report and low mark the club  had given the match referee on that day and the actions of the Northway Secretary during the game. 

Any misconduct is subject to GFA action and the league were only concerned with the background towards the low mark for the referee and the statement on the bottom of the report requesting the named referee is not appointed to officiate on any future Northway fixture. 
Northway introduced themselves to the Committee and were represented by Mr D Pearce (Secretary) and Mr S Singh (Chairman).
Mr Pearce was actually at the game and held his hands up to his behaviour during the game. He added that the red mist had descended and he accepted that his language was terrible. He has pleaded guilty to charges brought against him by the GFA and was awaiting his punishment. He apologised to the Committee for his actions. 
The Northway Chairman further added that Mr Pearce had been reprimanded by the club, fined £50 and warned he will be asked to leave the club if this happens again. He also added that he had changed the Committee at the club and was looking at a much healthier future. 

Mr Pearce and Mr Singh were asked to wait outside while the Committee considered their response. 

The League Chairman was grateful for the apology and he noted the positive action the Club were taking. 
He reiterated that this sort of action is unacceptable to the league and more serious action would be considered should this happen again in the future. 

It was also pointed out that the Referees Secretary appoints Referees to games and the League Management Committee does not take kindly to being told by a club that they do not wish a particular Referee to be appointed to their games. 

League Secretary.
Dowty Dynamos v Falcons – Ruling from the GFA following Dowty Dynamos appeal. 
The GFA upheld the appeal, instructed the League to reinstate the points to Dowty’s record and refund the £15 fine. 

The League decided to draw a line under this and take no further action. 

Whaddon United formally appealed to the league against the deduction of points for playing a player banned by the GFA. 

This situation occurred as the league had no way of checking that a player had been banned by the GFA when he signed for another club. So the Registration Secretary and the League Assistant Secretary acted in good faith by granting permission for Whaddon United to play the player. It then transpired that the player was banned the League therefore deducted Whaddon points and administered a fine. Subsequently the League now get a weekly report from the GFA which details all current suspensions. 
The League discussed this in detail and decided to reinstate the points as is the discretion afforded in the league rules, but still fine the club. League Secretary to also write to the Whaddon United Secretary to ensure he checks his players when signing on in the future. 

Correspondence

Email received from the Football Association requesting information on the number of  games a player from Cinderford Town had played in the Cheltenham League as they were looking at international clearance. 
Rule Offences: 

Mr Alan Clayton provided the following information:
 November Rule Offences: 

The following clubs have been charged in accordance with rule 5h:  Failure to deal satisfactorily with the business of the League:

i) Incurring more fines in three consecutive meetings than 10 fine limit set by Management Committee for a club with one team in the League. Fine 2 points deducted:  Woodmancote (12 fines incurred, 2 points deducted from team in Division One)

The following clubs have been charged in accordance with rule 5i:  Late Payment of Invoices. Fined £15 and suspended:
Invoices due 22/11/2010: FC Barometrics (invoice 10482, £10, club suspended 23/11/10), Woodmancote (invoice 10494, £165, club suspended 23/11/10)

The following clubs have been charged in accordance with rule 10b:

i. Late Kick-offs (away team): 13/11/10 – Div 2 Brockworth Albion (7 minutes late – fine £6), Div 4 66 Star United (5 minutes late - fine £6) 
The following clubs have been charged in accordance with rule 13c – failure to provide a club linesman for the whole match.  Fine £5:  13/11/10 – Div 1 Woodmancote

The following clubs have been charged in accordance with rule 13j: Submission of referees cards & teamsheets. 

i. Failure to submit Referee's Card within 5 days of the match. Fine £10: 30/10/10 – Div 2 Northleach Town (incorrect address on envelope); 06/11/10 – Div 4 Hatherley Rangers; 13/11/10 – Div 6 Southside

ii. Failure to submit correctly completed Club Referee's Card within 5 days of the match. Fine £10: 30/10/10 – Div 3 Churchdown Panthers (no result), Div 6 Cheltonians (card not signed by away team), Div 6 Pittville United (no result, no number of players); 13/11/10 – Div 6 Pittville United (no result, no number of players)
iii. Failure to submit Teamsheets within 5 days of the match.  Fine £5 for each missing teamsheet: 30/10/10 – Div 2 Northleach Town (both sheets due to incorrect address on envelope); 06/11/10 – Div 4 Hatherley Rangers (both sheets missing); 13/11/10 – Div 6 Cheltonians (away sheets missing), Div 6 Southside (both sheets missing)

The following Clubs have been charged a £30 administration fee following suspension from the League for Rule Offences.  FC Barometrics, Woodmancote
Treasurers Report.

Matt Neave reported that the accounts were in good shape and no new issues to report. 
Referees
Carl Williams reported that the extreme shortage of Referees was a growing concern. Some Referees have actually pulled out of fixtures and others have actually withdrawn their services to the League completely. Feedback has actually stated abuse on the field of play had actually played a part and clubs were reminded that this area does need addressing. 
This coming weekend games without referees appointed total 12, the following weekend this currently totals 11. 

Carl suggested that the League looks at possibly adopting a previous Cheltenham Sunday League rule whereby Clubs would have to have an Officially Registered Referee to call on for games that were without one. The £80 fee to take the course could be negotiated with the Clubs, the League and the GFA. 

League Secretary took an action to circulate this idea amongst the clubs. This can then be discussed at the forthcoming club meeting in January 2011. 
Fixtures.
John Hunt reported that all fixtures are currently looking good, however a Charities meeting does require to be convened early in the new year. 
John did register his disappointment that he knew over a month ago that Upton were in the Worcestershire Cup this weekend, yet Upton only informed the League this week. 
Registrations.  
Phil Tustain sent his apologies, this will therefore be covered at the next meeting. 
Results Secretary
Ben Hill will be unavailable for up to 14 days during December. John Hunt will take care of results during that period and Club Secretaries will be provided with the telephone number to use during that period. 

Terry Onions will deal with results cards during that time and these should be sent to the normal address. 

Reporting of results and a round-up report appears to be going well with the Gloucestershire Echo. 
Any Other Business
Following the sad news regarding  D.W.Smith as stated above, League Chairman Gordon Cook undertook to contact the family by card passing on the Leagues’ sympathy and condolence to the family. 
Bob Attwood has proposed looking at the handbook for next season in regards to using the opportunity to “clean up” our rules which are quite complicated and not easy to understand. It was therefore decided to form a small sub committee to meet and look at this in the new year. Committee to be comprised of Bob Attwood, Alan Clayton, Bob Overington, John Hunt and Ian Hamilton with John Crowther on standby. 
The new Website has now had almost 5000 hits and continues to be developed. Clubs are reminded that their own pages can have pictures or more information added. Just send in the information to the League Secretary. 
Clubs may wish to provide a club email address for their page on the website which can then be utilised for all League business. A suggesting of picking a GMAIL address which can comprise the Club name and is freely available would be the ideal way forward. 
The League closes down for Christmas after the games on December 18th and reopens with the games on January 8th. 

Clubs are reminded that the next Club meeting is scheduled for Wednesday 19th January 2011, commencing at 7.15pm. 

The League Management Committee wishes all Clubs and their families a Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year. 

NEXT MEETING – WEDNESDAY, January 12th, 2011.  Meeting K.O. 7pm
